
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR THOUGHTS    -CHRIS BERCAW- 

November December 2011 

The Executive Board agreed to disband the promotions committee and try a 
new direction. At this writing I have sent 145 promotional packages out to 
vendors looking for sponsorships this will continue until I cannot find any-
more to send to...New this year.... if you sponsor at the WORLDS we will 
also promote your product at the Ihobby a 2 for 1 deal..(thank Darren Mealy 
for that idea) The Association will be beating every single bush out there for 
sponsorships. The Association also has 14 confirmed sponsors so far and 
we have only been at this since Dec 30 , 2011.   So it looks promising so        
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139th Edition 

From the Joe Zone………

Greetings NR/CTPA members: 

A lot has happened since the last newsletter. The 
Executive Board has agreed to leave the dates of 
the WORLDS the same as last year which means 
the Ihobby event is the next weekend. Creating 
“The Greatest Week and a Half in R/C”. The Board 
is trying to come up with alternatives to keep the 
money down so everyone that wants to can try to 
make it. We have also agreed to start sending the 
manufacturers the newsletter stating with this one. 
Also, The Association will be trying to email this to 
as many members as we have e-addresses for.  

I hope you all had a great Christmas and your 2012 is going great so far. I know 
I did have a great Christmas and 2012 is going well for me so far. 

 

 As you look at the calendar you will see that the Super Pull is coming 
up real soon. I hope you all – or a good portion of you – can make it to the 
event. It is a great event. County Line does a great job of putting on this event. 

 

 In preparation of the 2012 rulebook being published there has been 
some changes  
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Do you have article  

submissions? 

Events to list? 

Photos to share? 

All submissions are welcome… 

Please email sales@nrctpa.org! 
 

 

CHRIS CONTINUES:                                                                 3 

to a couple racing classes. I am sure the racing directors will be talking about this in their articles, so make 
sure you read about these changes. 

 

Talking about 2012 rulebooks . . . I heard Joe say that he was planning on having the rulebooks 
printed so that they could be handed out at the Super Pull. So the more people that attend the event, the 
less postage it will cost to mail the books. 

 

 Hope all of you are making plans to attend the 2012 Spring Nationals Fundraiser, Worlds & iHobby 
events. These dates were in my last article and I am sure will be listed somewhere in this newsletter. Since 
iHobby & the Worlds are so close together, why not make it a 1-1/2 week long R/C racing and /or pull-
ing event. 

 

 From the number of calls & e-mails I am getting from new people asking about the hobby of R/C 
pulling we should have some new pullers coming to the events soon. 

 

Have a great day. 

 

Chris Bercaw – executive director 

 

 



4     Ed Finchum              NEW  YEAR FOR NEW FUN 

I hope everybody had a great Holiday season.  On the local front we ended the 
STPA season in December at the Sutphen pull located between Springfield and 
Urbana, OH.   This was a great pull with a tremendous turn out.  I can recall par-
ticipants from Michigan, Pennsylvania, Kentucky, Tennessee, and of course Ohio 
(there may have been even more states represented).  We pulled 2 rounds with 
pull-offs, and had a “continuous lunch” with many grazing all afternoon.  A big 
thanks to Jake for everything associated with arranging this pull.  Good pulling, 
good food, and a great time!   The next STPA pull will be the last weekend of 
January in Woodstock, OH.  Join us there if you can for some more pulling and 
food (it’s a “bring a dish” lunch arrangement).  Yes there is a theme here in that we 
like our eating just about as much as pulling in the STPA (well at least some of us 
anyways…). 
 
The Super Pull is rapidly approaching and I highly recommend attending that one 
if you can.  Darren and the others at County Line put on a top notch event there.  
It may be cold out there in PA that time of year, but I’ll bet the competition will 
be hot enough that ya won’t even notice what’s going on outside (BTW Darren, 
thanks for helping out with track maintenance at the Sutphen pull – great job). 
 
The Springs is just around the corner, so get those pullers (and racers) dusted off, 
charged-up, fueled up, and ready to rumble.   BE THERE !!! 
Best Regards, 
Ed 
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far. The NR/CTPA also has a new forum designed and are working out the people who might be in-
cluded in that most likely presidents of all of the NR/CTPA clubs. We are trying to get the clubs 
closer to the executive board this way for more input or opinions. The Board has also reinstated Bart 
Maimone as Monster Truck director . Bart brings a wealth of knowledge to the position and should 
work out great. The Monster Truck directors have agreed to 1. Create an Elimination Racing 
“Official” event: Sunday after the conclusion of time trial racing.—One truck per driver.—Rules for 
4x4 Pro Modified apply.—Entry fee of $10.00 for early bird, $15.00 after the deadline right up to the 
event. 2. Cut all Corr classes. The decision to cut CORR classes was not an easy one  
but it was felt that the association should return to Monster Truck Racing only and cut the branch 
racing off. If it is not officially a Monster Truck it will not officially be running at the events. The  
feeling was do what we do best and promote that. Several suggestions (complaints) from the worlds 
are still being considered one already agreed to is... to hire tech officials for pulling. They would be 
on the job all weekend (SPRINGS & WORLDS) and would be “no body’s buddy” so measure and 
tech your stuff and make sure it conforms to the rules as written. Also every first in class dirt driver 
can turn down his first pull in every class...and the 10’ foul line is in effect in every round except the 
pull offs. The Concours event will now be called the People’s Choice event (because that is what it 
is) it will still be a concours event but the name will say exactly what it is...we will post some of  
the guidelines for the event and the people will judge as they always have. 

 
 
Events on the horizon are the Hanger Pull in Central Square NY Saturday, January 2, The County 
Line Pullers have events every second Saturday of every month at Stoneboro, PA at The Big Dog R/
C shop. the Illinois Monster Truck Series continues there in IL every month in Versailles IL. The Win-
ter Monster Truck series by the R/C Motorsports group will also be having bi-monthy events in Roch-
ester NY.....As soon as we hear of more confirmed dates we will let you know. With nothing pretty 
much going on in the winter sometimes it’s a good time to hit the road. 

 

Right now we are starting to line up what will be happening at the SPRINGS...Some different events 
for racing for sure and how this will all be run, by who, and also the awards program are being 
looked at.....some say charge 10 bucks no awards some want to keep it the way it always has been. 
We have been haggling for quite a while over this and it is not over yet...the results will end up in the 
rulebook though so there is no mistaking what is going to happen. The WORLDS awards has been 
the same for a couple years now and that will also be placed in the rulebook as well. I really hope 
everyone has a spectacular new year and wish you all good luck for the upcoming year. 
See ya when I see ya 
hopefully @ the greatest week and a 1/2 in R/C! 

See ya when I see ya 
Joe 

 SPONSORS COMMITTED FOR 2012 WORLDS: 1. RC4WD    

2. ONIEL BROS gold   3. Team Panther.....4. Haiyin   5. Boca Bearing  6. HexDex         

7. RCCA  8 . Tekin  9.  Termyte   10. Hobbico  11.Castle Creations  13. J Concepts   

14. Horizon Hobbies……...  so far anyways 1/24/12 



Hello again everybody.  Well, we are into a new year now and racing and pulling is starting up 
again.  The Super Pull is soon to be here and I hope many of you will be attending.  I look forward to 
this event every year because of the friendly atmosphere.  Darren and Laura Mealy put together a 
great event so I hope to see many people there. 

Some important points I'd like to bring up for the racing side of the NRCTPA is about several classes 
and some re-alignment.  For a number of reasons, some classes have dropped off in numbers to 
where they are not supporting themselves any longer or they don't fit the overall description of that 
we do on the racing side.  I will start by announcing that 5 classes have been eliminated effective 
beginning at the 2012 Spring Nationals.  These classes are: 

2WD Stock Tough Truck 

2WD Modified Tough Truck 

4WD Modified Tough Truck 

Stock CORR 

Modified CORR 

 

Two classes have been made to replace and update some of what was eliminated.  These classes 
will be open for entry at the 2012 Spring Nationals  They are: 

2WD Tough Truck 

4WD Tough Truck 

 

The rules for each are as follows: 

  

2WD Tough Truck rules: 
 
1. Must be a 2WD truck. Limited to only the Traxxas Stampede, Losi High Roller and Tamiya Black-
foot. 
2. Maximum tire diameter is 6 ½ inches. The maximum tire width is 4 ½ inches. The minimum tire 
diameter is 4 inches.  
3. 2S Lipo / 6-cell NICD/NIMH. Battery must be in stock location. 
4. BL systems or brushed motor setups allowed. 
5. Must be stock chassis and suspension. 

8                           Mike Eckenrode Writes….. 



4WD Tough Truck rules: 
 
1. Must be a 4WD Traxxas Stampede 
2. Maximum tire diameter is 6 ½ inches. The maximum tire width is 4 ½ inches. The minimum tire 
diameter is 4 inches.  
3. 2S Lipo / 6-cell NICD/NIMH. Battery must be in stock location. 
4. BL systems or brushed motor setups allowed. 
5. Must be stock chassis and suspension. 
6. 4WD Stampede conversions allowed. Must use rims/tires listed in rule 2. Battery must be in stock 
location for the conversion chassis. Dual motors allowed (One rear motor, one front motor). 

  

Thank you for reading and if you have any questions regarding the changes or class rules, please 
feel free to e-mail me at devastator2000@comcast.net or visit the NRCTPA forum at RCMT.net on 
the web. 

  

Mike Eckenrode 
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Affiliate 
# 

Club Name Contact Name Contact Address Email Telephone 

#1 County Line R/C  
Pullers 

    

#12 Borderline Pullers Joe Kilian 2649 Ferndale Ave. 
Hamburg, NY 14075 

rctruck-
pull@roadrunner.com 

 

#25 ABC R/C Racing and 
Pulling 

Dick Mathiesen 244 W Main St. 
Waukesha, WI 53186 

 262.542.1245 

#51 R/C Pullers of CNY Dave Engle P.O. Box 82 
Baldwinsville, NY 13027 

 315.676.5692 

#53 Monsters & Sled  
Dragons Pulling Team 

Brad Pitt 16708 S Morel St. 
Lockport, IL 60441 

 518.588.1075 

#72 Ontario Scale Pulling 
Association 

Tim Ludyka 53 Sarah Cres. 
Onemee, Ont. Canada, K0L-2W0 

 705.799.0465 

#77 Tweaked Racing Team Tim Powers 1965 Old Logan Rd. 
Lancaster, OH 43130 

www.tweakedracing.com 740.687.4569 

#80 Keystone R/C Pulling 
& Monster Trucks 

John Neiman RD#3 Box 324 
Blairsville, PA 15717 

 724.459.8674 

#86 STPA Jake Haulman Ohio, Pennsylvania, Indiana  937.484.8205 

#90 Downriver R/C Club Bobby 22789 Northline Rd. 
Taylor, MI 48180 

my711t1@aim.com 734.287.7405 

#92 Windy City R/C Dan Jones 404 W Collins 
Casper, WY 82601 

 307.232.1313 

#93 5280 Pulling Club Jason Riddle Denver, CO  303.412.3114 

#94 Rebel Street Pullers Scott Planting Ohio & Indiana  219.285.2536 

#95 Illinois Monster Truck 
Series 

Jason Renard    

#96 Central MN R/C  
Pulling Club 

Josh 
Baumgartner 

62062 245th Street 
Litchfield, MN 55355 

 320.674.7119 

#97 R/C Motorsports 
Group 

Derrick Pero  dpero2@gmail.com 585.395.0013 

Event Name Date(s) Location Contact Events 

Dirt Nationals  April 14-15th  Central Square NY Dave Engle Dirt Pulling 

County Line events 2nd Sat monthly Big Dog R/C Darren Mealy Carpet Dirt Pulling, Racing 

24th Winter Super 
PULL 

February (24-25-26) Franklin PA Darren Mealy M.T Racing, Dirt & Carpet  
Pulling 

Woodtucky Nationals Jan 28th-29th Woodstock, OH Jake Haulman Dirt Pulling  

SPRINGS May 4 5 6 Holiday City, OH Joe Kilian Carpet & Dirt Pulling  
Monster Truck Racing 
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Please check our website for the latest happenings www.nrctpa.org 

 


